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   The Uniting Church in Australia

Synod of Queensland

Synod Ecumenical Relationships Committee

Report of Meeting June 3rd, 2010
WELCOME & OPENING The Moderator, Revd Bruce Johnson, welcomed all to the meeting and led us in prayers.
PRESENT: Bruce Johnson, Dorothy Demack, John Agnew, David Kim, Ray Richmond, 
Neil Ballment, Anne Hulbert, Heather Griffin, Don Whebell
APOLOGIES: Garth Read, Jock Dunbar
ECUMENICAL CATCHUPS:



Neil: Commissioning Service at St Peter’s Catholic Church, Mt Gravatt



Dorothy: Annual Week of Prayer for Christian Unity at Rockhampton. Guest 

Preacher was Fr Frank Brennan. The annual Easter Ecumenical letterbox drop 

by 9 denominations, represented by 20 congregations. Rockhampton Churches 

provides Church Services brochures in motels. Revd David Gill, former General 

Secretary of the Assembly and then of the NCCA, will be guest preacher at an 

Ecumenical event on 1st August.  



Heather: Came back from Synod for a Sherwood Ecumenical Street Service. 

An impressive a capella choir was provided by the UCA. Other churches will 

provide singers next year. Heather subsequently sent an e-mail with more detail 

about the Sherwood Service:

“Frank Thomson recorded the service and we now have a DVD, sections of 
which I showed to our Adult Fellowship last week.  In addition to the gospel 
choir we had eight lay speakers representing five denominations completing the 
statement "I belong to the church because..".   The speakers were all very good 
albeit very different - three Uniting, two Anglican and one each Catholic, AOG 
and Lutheran.  It would be very easy to put together a DVD of just the speakers.  
There may be occasions where such a DVD would be useful.  I would of 
course, need to get permission from the speakers.  All the churches 
represented, as they listened to the stories, commented what a great common 
heart for God we have.  I believe it was far more effective than a sermon from 
me about having a common heart for God.”


Bruce reported on the large youth gatherings hosted by Archbishop Bathersby 

at which he spoke enthusiastically about his faith in Jesus and his joy in the 

Church. Next year, there will be forums in the Archdiocese. A suggestion has 

been made that these be ecumenical, featuring leaders of the churches.



Bruce also reported on the QCT Reconciliation Service held in St John’s 


Cathedral: “A really great Service.”  The theme of the Service was God was in 

Christ, Reconciling the world to himself. It was refreshing to have many 


indigenous people there. But UCA people were no there in good numbers.


John reported on ecumenical activity on The Downs: Brian Sparksman [RC], 

Sharon Kirk and Lutheran leaders combined for the Week of Prayer for 


Christian Unity celebrations at Warwick. Ruth Hogg, a UCA Lay Preacher in 

Toowoomba, was Guest Preacher. Significant ecumenical co-operation 


continues at Wandoan. 
MARCH SERC MEETING CONVERSATION WITH MARGARET NAYLON AND LORRAINE VICTORSEN: The following comments from that conversation were included here for any further comments and discussion:

Some homework is needed on understanding the Orthodox Churches – starts have been made with the Catholic Commission, the Anglican Committee and SERC meeting with the Greek Orthodox Church at South Brisbane and the Coptic Orthodox people at Calamvale. A further event was hosted by QCT.

· As the Pentecostal churches are active in many areas, the question about ecumenical involvement arises. Some steps have been taken. James Haire’s presentation at the Lord Mayor’s Prayer Breakfast was a significant step. Advice from Juan Usma Gomez (keynote speaker at the Catholic Commissions’ National Conference last October): “Don’t invite Pentecostals to ‘Dialogue’, but to ‘Encounters’!”

A suggestion was made that Pastor Wayne Alcorn could be a useful contact in 
the Pentecostal churches. [Do had made contact with him a couple of years 
ago].

· The issues with the Pentecostal – and Baptist and Churches of Christ churches – is their unwillingness to respond to invitations in the past.

· Question: “How does the RC Commission encourage local ecumenism?” The response was in terms of the Commission acting as encourager and information-sharer. 
· The importance of dialogue between us is that we don’t end up with things as they were 50-60 years ago with that negative stuff that went on between Catholics and Protestants.
· We have to see that culture and religion are interconnected.
· There is a need to change the way we ‘do’ ecumenism: offer its benefits.
· Moving beyond literalism to the experience of faith is our witness – “not the literalism of our religion but the faith that leaves all in the hands of God”.
· We put our efforts out there as our response to the Gospel and not be overly concerned about how it will all turn out. That’s God’s side of it all.

We’ll keep those notes on the Agenda for further comments and discussion.

BUSINESS: 

1 ‘SUCCESSION PLANNING’:

For the future – there is a need for us to give attention to planning for the future,
in 
terms of the Secretaryship of the SERC and SIRC. We need to find one or two 
people who are in the age-group that is younger than mine, and who have a 
commitment to the ecumenical imperative of the Gospel as it is expressed in the 
Basis 
of Union.


It was agreed that the Secretary contact the people mentioned in the discussion to 


ascertain possibilities for a new Secretary for either or both Committees. 
2     MEMBERSHIP: the 28th Synod will elected members to the SERC. As requested by the March Meeting, members willing to be re-nominated provided profiles and photographs for the Ballot Sheet. All members nominated were elected. We have one vacancy on the Committee. It was decided to hold that over until the next meeting.
Revd Bob Harriman advised the Secretary that, due to his other increasing
commitments, he did not wish to be re-nominated.  Bob spoke of his warm appreciation of the time and fellowship he had with the SERC. In turn, I have thanked him for the contribution he has made to our work and fellowship.
3. VISIT BY REVD DR SANDY YULE: Sandy suggests that he visit Queensland on 3-6 August. This will coincide with our SERC and SIRC Meetings. Some suggestions for his time with us:
· A Gathering of the Committees of the ecumenical bodies of the other churches;

· A meeting with Bruce;

· Glenine Hamlyn and QCT;

· Significant ecumenical activity: The Downs? 
· Stanley River? Cleveland?

· If Sandy wants to include inter-faith matters – a meeting with Mohamad Abdalla?


Others?


We agreed that we investigate the possibility of having the Gathering with the Anglican 

Committee and the Catholic Commission at Wesley House. Anne to ask about this for us. 


She has done this and booked Wesley House for a Gathering on 5th August – the evening 

of our SERC and SIRC meetings, which will be with Sandy.



Anne has arranged for catering at $25.60 a head. There is a cleaning fee of $80.00. Synod 

should look after this. We agreed that we ask people to voluntarily contribute to the cost – 

a bowl to be provided.


As the Toowoomba Catholic Diocese is part of their Commission, they have been invited. 

Margaret Naylon has attended to the correspondence re this.



The other matters re Sandy’s itinerary are being canvassed. A visit to Toowoomba 


Churches Together on 3rd August is being investigated by Revd Brian Sparksman.
The following items on the SERC Agenda were held over from the February Meeting until this Meeting:
· CONVERSATION ON EPISKOPE: 


Our last discussion on this was at the June 2008 Meeting. ‘Episkope’ was the 
theme of the 2008 Christian Unity Working Group Conference. The Draft 


Minutes were circulated to SERC members after the Conference. A complete 

Report of the discussion will be circulated as soon as it arrives.


Members may have noted in the Minutes of the CUWG’s May meeting [p1 re ‘Trilateral 

Responses Draft 6, that a 7th Draft is being written by Robert Gribben]


I collated the papers that I have and sent them to SERC members after the Meeting.



This item will remain on our Agenda until we receive and discuss the Draft from the 


Christian Unity Working Group.
· THE ECUMENICAL QUESTION: 


At the October Meeting, we agreed that an Extended Meeting of the SERC be 
planned each year, when Presbytery Ministers and other leaders are together for 
meetings at the UC Centre. It was felt that the great values of the meeting are in its 
opportunities for sharing the stories of ecumenical activity at various levels and the 
raising questions to explore further.


The key question for the next Extended Meeting would be; ‘What do we want to do?’ 

Suggestions:

· Re-visit the 2004 NCCA Covenants, with reports of any local responses to it. The study kit written by Rockhampton Churches Together continues to be a useful resource and is available from QCT. It is used in the Ecumenism part of the Basis of Union Course at Trinity College. Perhaps it could be used at a meeting.
· Have someone to do a presentation on the new document Living Church in Rural Queensland. It should be completed soon.
· Possible date for a meeting: 24th November.


Bruce to check with Presbytery Ministers and other leaders re this.

· QUEENSLAND CHURCHES TOGETHER:
· We decided that Bruce and Anne be our representatives on the QCT Executive.


The AGM was held on 17th April. Reports of that meeting were circulated in the 
QCT Newsletter via our e-mail list. 
· We need to find some alternate members for meetings.

· Invitation to Glenine Hamlyn, General Secretary of QCT to a meeting later this year.
· Comments made by SERC Members on the Draft Constitution were approved in principle by the Council of Synod and forwarded to the QCT AGM. The Constitution was approved by the QCT AGM.
· WEBSITE: 
New items added to it are:

· Reports Page: the Report of the March 2010 meeting of the SERC;
· Ecumenical Schools Page: Items provided by EI News feature Jubilee School at Gaven and Emmaus College at Jimboomba. This starts to broaden the content of the Page, which up until now had articles only from Unity College, Caloundra.

EINews [Ecumenical and Inter-religious News]: The first edition for 2010 should be online by the time of this meeting. 
· FOR NEXT MEETING – 5TH August:

Members to bring suggestions re ‘what do we want see achieved 
ecumenically in the State over the next 18 months?

Initiate conversations with Pentecostals? Meet together with a group of them 
for shared prayer and reflection? Conversation about school chaplaincy?


Bruce to chat with Wayne Alcorn about this?
From David Kim’s report to the March SERC Meeting re the Asian Ecumenical Course: 
· it was agreed that the UC will need to consider how David’s insights may be shared.  One avenue could be at meetings of the Presbyteries.

· re the proposal for a Liturgy Conference to be held in Australia for the benefit of local Asian congregations: there is a need for an initial conversation about this.  It was suggested that Rev Rob Bos might have knowledge that could be helpful in this regard. And it was suggested that David raise the possibility with the Assembly Working Group on Worship, of which he is a member.

DATES FOR MEETINGS 

Meetings of the SERC and SIRC commence at noon with a BYO lunch and conclude at about 3.00pm. 
2010:

August 5
October 7

December 2
Grace and peace
Don Whebell

Secretary
21 June 2010
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